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NORTH CAMPUS-UNIVERSITY PARK DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

Special Meeting of the Board of Directors

May 30, 2006 - Summary
ITEM #1

CONSIDERATION OF DECEMBER 7, 2005 MEETING MINUTES

The minutes were approved.
ITEM #2

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS/INVESTMENT REPORT

The statements were reviewed. Faculty/staff housing pre-construction activities are being funded from the $1.5 million approved by the Board for this purpose. Investments earned 10.2%.
ITEM #3

2006/2007 BUDGET

The budget was reviewed. The return to the University is projected at $175,000, which is consistent with previous years.

MSP:


That the 2006/2007 fiscal year budget be approved as presented.
ITEM #4

FACULTY/STAFF HOUSING – PRIORITY POLICY

The proposed priority policy was modeled after the policy in place at Cal Poly SLO. There has been growing interest in the faculty/staff housing project. The approved priority policy will be posted on the NCUP web page. The priority policy was developed with consultation and input from the Office of Human Resource Services, as well as the Office of Faculty Affairs and University administration. An interest list will be maintained to determine when to start Phase II construction.
MSP:
That the North Campus-University Park Development Corporation Board of Directors approve the faculty/staff housing priority list as proposed.

ITEM #5

FACULTY/STAFF HOUSING – PROJECT UPDATE

In February, the project was presented to the Chancellor’s Office Housing Proposal Review Committee and received their strong support to proceed. Based on the Committee’s experience, it was recommended that reserves be maintained as a contingency fund. Staff is consulting with tax experts to understand if there is a possessory interest component to the rental housing. On the for-sale units, buyers will pay a possessory interest tax on the land, which has a reduced value due to the restrictions on it. The housing was included in the University’s Master Plan, which was approved by the CSU Board of Trustees in March 2006.

The trenching project will be completed in mid-June. The geological work will help to plan the site for Phase I.
In December, The University Corporation Board of Directors approved a construction loan to NCUP for the faculty/staff housing project. The pro-formas are being updated due to the escalation in construction costs over the last year. The goal is to provide the housing units at approximately 25% below market. Groundbreaking is anticipated for 2007, with the first units available for occupancy in late 2008.

ITEM #6

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Chancellor’s Office Audit.  The audit will begin on June 6.

Congratulations to Mo Qayoumi, who has been named President of CSU East Bay.
